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Chinatown

19 social housing units in the project were not enough and the ratio Concern Gl‘Ollp
to market housing was not reasonable. We oppose gentrification and

A year ago, when the developer was receiving comments from the
Chinatown community on their project, we clearly indicated that the

such market housing projects will only continue to gentrify Chinatown.

A year later, we are disappointed that the developer ignored these concerns. The number of
social housing units has not increased; they are still not enough to replace the 24
low-income housing units currently at the site. Also, as this building continues to be
predominantly a market housing project, it will contribute to the gentrification of
Chinatown. These are our main criticisms of this project.

Last year, we also asked the developer to strengthen the acknowledgement of the history of
Hogan’s Alley, as well as to prioritize the Black community, as part of the justice that is

owed to them. According to our understanding, Bonnis has paid attention to this point.
They have engaged with the Hogan’s Alley Society and have committed to a Right of First
Refusal to rent one of the retail units to a business recommended by the Society. The
developer has also promised to support the Society in managing the social housing units in
the new building.

We support the important work of the Black community in rebuilding Hogan’s Alley; at the
same time we remain committed to fight for more low-income housing and to oppose
gentrification. For these reasons, our Group will neither oppose or support this rezoning
application at 728-796 Main St.
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